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Dear Parents —

1 know you most likely have seen or heard news coverage regarding the Coronavirus or COVID-19 as it is more
spegifically called. | wanted to write to you today to tell you about conversations we are having with our school
principals on this medical issue.

On Tuesday, Nancy Messonnier from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention warned in a press conference
that the Coronavirus will eventually be in America and stated: “It's not so much a question of if this will happen
anymore but rather a question of exactly when this will happen and how many people in this country will have
severe illness.” She went on to say that schools should be prepared and that up to two-week disruptions of classes
would be possible.

We want to stress that we have no knowledge of an imminent threat, nor do we want to cause undue cancern.
Howewer, we firmly believe that the best preparation for us as a diocesan school system is information and
coordination, and more than anything we want to reassure all es that we are coordinating with top experts
and will be responding proactively to any requests that are made in the interest of public health.

To that end, the Catholic Schools” Office is following the directives of the Centers for Disease Control, the County
Health Department and the Texas State Department of Health Services. Specifically, we will continue ta work
closely and have frequent communication with the County Health Department in order to use practices and to
review our protocals. Health officials ar y i ith private schaols in DFW included
in thase conference calls.

Although we think that closures of schools remain unlikely, we are working with all of our principals to promote
e-learning and remote learning opportunities if students need to stay home due to sickness. We do this, 5o that
disruptions ta the traditional school day can be mitigated. The current plan is to provide alternative learning
opportunities for up to two weeks in the event students need to be absent. We will adjust this policy if new guidance
warrants in the future.

While there is still much information to learn about COVID-19, we have been asked ta remind all families about
basic prevention measures that everyane should follow to avaid the flu or other infectious respiratory illnesses:

»  Ewveryone 6 months and older is encouraged to get a flu shat
Wash your hands aften with soap and waler for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water are not available, use
an alcohol-based hand sanitizer.
Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands.
Awvoid close contact with people who are sick
Stay home when you are sick. Keeping a sick child at hame prevents the spread of illness in the school
community and allows the child an opportunity to rest and recover.

»  Cover your mouth and nose when you cough or sneeze.
All schools will continue to follow our standard cleaning and disinfecting protocols, and we will continue to work
with our local agencies should we have concerns regarding an illness outbreak in any of the schaols.

‘We appreciate your partnership with each of our schools, and we are thankful that we get to be a part of forming
your students academically and spiritually. Please know that we will continue to do everything in our power to
ensure the safety and health of all of those entrusted to our care.
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Matt Vereecke, Superintendent of Catholic Schools

3725 Blackburn 5t Dallas, Texas 75219 | 214.379.2830

Check here for Recommended Guidelines:

CDC TRAVEL INFORMATION

How to handwash
Catholic Style!

@ 30-45 second wash time
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Our Father, Who art in heaven, Give us this day our daily bread.
Hallowed be Thy Name.
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And forgive us our And lead us not into Hail Mary, Full of Grace,
asmmmnmm temptation, but deliver us The Lord is with thee.
against us, from evil. Amen.
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Holy Mary, Mother of God, now, and at the hour of

pray for us sinners our

Clean hands are life savers
.. and prayers save souls!

Glory be to the Father, As it was in the beginning,
and to the Son, is now,and ever shall be,
and ta the Holy Spirit. world without end.

Click here for Updates:
Texas Department of Health

School Calendar:

and Human Services

March 13 - Early Dismissal
March 16-20 - Spring Break



http://www.cks.org
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/index.html
https://www.dshs.state.tx.us/coronavirus/
https://sway.office.com/0QVbaWe02jQjDxwY?ref=email
https://payit.nelnet.net/form/4cFKJVZj
https://www.cks5k.org/

March 23 - Classes Resume

March 27 - 3rd Quarter Ends

Save the date for the

Cl S FW]G Ar+5 ShOWCﬁS@ Christ the King School Presents

Thursday, April 2, 2020
Gallery 6 PM | Performances 6:30 PM - SG"/

Visual and performing arts event featuring the artistic
talents of our CKS students and alumni.
- Stage performances (5-8")
% Artgallery exhibition (2-8")
# Alumniguests

Click here for the Fine Art Sunday, March 29
ic ere ror tne rine S
from 2:00 - 4:00 P.M.
Showcase Proposal Form A
10920 Composite Dr. Dallas, TX 75220
$35 per Mother/Son
$22 For Additional Sons
SAVE THE DATE: 2020 Totally Catholic *Bowling
Rocky Railway VBS and FAST! *Pizza 3": Drinks
*T-shirt
CHOO-CHOO! Save the Date! Ca|||ng all Additional Food Available for Purchase

Volunteers and Participants: mark your
calendars for 2020 Totally Catholic Rocky
Railway VBS and FAST at Christ the

King! Climb aboard for mountains of fun at
Rocky Railway! On this faith-filled adventure,
kids discover that trusting Jesus pulls them
through life’s ups and downs.

Click Here to Register

e When: Monday, June 8 - Thursday,
June 11, 2020
Time: 9:00 A.M. - 11:50 A.M.
Where: Christ the King Catholic Church
Community Center

e VBS (Vacation Bible School): 3 year
olds through children entering 3rd
grade in Fall 2020. If you register a
child whose DOB is after 12/31/15, you
are required to volunteer on-site during
the hours he/she attends VBS.

e FAST (Faith and Service
Tour): children entering 4th through
6th grades in Fall 2020

e Youth Volunteers: children entering
7th through 12th grades in Fall
2020 (MUST be current on Safe '
Environment Training) C I I C k H e re

e Adult Volunteers: 18 years and
older (MUST be current on Safe
Environment Training



https://files.constantcontact.com/eeb96bcc601/c28de685-0520-428b-bc91-c351148c54f9.pdf
https://payit.nelnet.net/form/4cFKJVZj
https://www.cks5k.org/

We hope you join us on this exciting
adventure!

A special thank you

For additional information:

Paige Brauer to everyone

CTK VBS Director . ’
palgsbraer@yahoo.corn involved with the
Charlotte Dooley SClCr‘Gmerﬂ' of
ggolélzeg)ztigg”\;zzgouth Volunteer Director COHfif‘l’f\O’l’iOﬂ for‘

214.957.1378

making the
experience so
special for the
students and their
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Catholic School Office - Summer Camp Guide Luddy- Laeyhter Lance
Click Here Sunday, March 22, 2020
4:00pm - 6:00pm
Hosted by the JPII Cardinal Belles

School Calendar

Click here

$25 per Daddy/Daughter Couple
$5 per Additional Daughter

CKS Lunch Menu Register Online:

https://jpiihs.wufoo.com/forms/m1421xv31839dfl/

Click here

CKS Biweekly Newsletter
Submissions

Please submit information that you would
like included in the next newsletter via
email to cksnews@cks.org by

Thursday, March 19th, at 12noon for the
March 23rd publication.

Christ the King Catholic School | 214-365-1234 | www.cks.org

STAY CONNECTED
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